
WPWDB Executive Committee Meeting Agenda 

June 10, 2021 ● 12:00 p.m.
Zoom Meeting 

Welcome/Call Meeting to Order………………………………………… Adam Wright 

Roll Call (6 total, need 4 for quorum) 

 John Parkinson  EX Officio Members:  John Parkinson

 Rhonda Hodges  Debra Buchanan  Rhonda Hodges

  Adam Wright

 Jason Davis
  Robin Ferguson  Shannon Hair  Jim Daniel  Teresa Fontaine

 Teresa Fontaine 

Performance Update……………………………………………………………. Kim Turner, Ross Project Director 

Action Items 

 Approval of Minutes from March 18, 2021
 Approval of Ross as Service Provider
 Approval of Financial Reports through April 30, 2021
 Approval of Budget

Updates 

● Committee Updates:

o Business Engagement – Rhonda Hodges

o Quality Assurance – Teresa Carter-Fontaine

o Special Populations – Brian Wilson

o Youth – Robin Ferguson

● CEO Update

Old Business 

New Business 

Next Zoom Meeting – Thursday, September 16, 2021 at 12:00 PM 

 Adjourn 



Executive Committee Minutes 
March 18, 2021 at noon

Present: Adam Wright, Rhonda Hodges, Robin Ferguson, Shannon Hair, Teresa 
Fontaine.

Absent: Brian Wilson, John Parkinson 

Ex-Officio:  Debra Buchanan 

Staff: Tyler Freeland, Lavinia Wingfield, Jael Membreno, Robbin Hall 

 Guests: Brandon Martin, Mallard & Mallard CPA; Natalie Hodge, Ross; Kim Turner, Ross 
Project Director 

The Zoom meeting was called to order by Mr. Hair. Roll call by Mr. Hair confirmed a quorum.

Ms. Turner, Project Director for Ross, began by sharing the Ross performance update.  She

explained that the Adult program enrollments are at 122%, Dislocated Worker enrollments

are at 69%, and Youth enrollments are at 51%. The Wagner-Peyser program has reported 
176 new hires. The EEI grant and TANF have exceeded their program year goals. Ms. 
Turner stated the GCE grant from the Harvest Foundation had begun the next cohort on 
Monday, March 15th. This program has also been very successful. She also shared success 
stories of local Workforce system clients who have excelled in their training and job 
placement.

The minutes from December 10, 2020 were reviewed. Mr. Parkinson made a motion to 
approve the minutes; Ms. Hodges seconded; the motion passed unanimously. 

Mr. Martin with Mallard and Mallard presented the financial reports through January 31, 
2021. He presented the summary sheets by funding stream to the committee. Operational 
budget is on target with spending. There was no overspending in this time-frame with the 
exception of Martinsville-Henry County, though the amount was small.  He stated the total 
carryover projection among all programs at this time would result in $312,000. This would be 
the case if Ross were to spend all funds. Mr. Martin stated he had no concerns regarding 
the budget at this time and commented that the WPWDB was in the best fiscal position it 
has been in quite some time. Mr. Parkinson asked how we could increase the funding in 
Patrick County and the City of Danville, where the need was greater. He also advised all 
WIOA funds to be spent in order to avoid a cut in future funding. Mr. Freeland assured him 
next year's WIOA funding would be level or increase. Mr. Hair advised the committee to be 
cautious with reliance on grant funding as they have a limited permanence. Mr. Parkinson 
made a motion to approve the financial reports; Ms. Hodges seconded; the motion passed 
unanimously.



Committee Updates:

• Business Engagement – No report

• Quality Assurance – Ms. Fontaine reported that the committee met and approved
several policy changes.

• Special Populations – No report.

• Youth – No report.

Mr. Freeland, CEO, began with an update that all the One Stop Centers are open with WIOA 

and Wagner Peyser in person.  There have been no recent shutdowns. The cleaning costs 
are now being shared among partners. He shared the Wagner-Peyser program has been 
extended with a new MOU through June 30, 2021. The recent job fairs for Harbor Freight has 
result in 27 new hires. Mr. Freeland shared that both the EEI and TANF grant have exceeded 
expectations. He shared that the Guided Career Exploration Program has begun its second 
year with a budget of $418,500. He then shared some challenges with the committee. Center 
traffic has been low and due to COVID, it has become difficult to place participants in work 
experiences and trainings. Mr. Freeland thanked Mr. Martin and Ms. Wingfield for their work 
in keeping track of all grants. He stated that with a budget of $3.7 million, it is the largest 
budget in the history of the WPWDB. Mr. Freeland concluded his updates by thanking Dr. 
Brown for her leadership in setting up a meeting with Danville officials to create an initiative 
and increase enrollments. This summer pilot program would provide job readiness training 
and paid internships for youth ages 18-24. We are currently awaiting the vote from the 
Danville City Council regarding the proposed program.

The committee then entered a closed session to discuss personnel matters. 

Following this, the meeting adjourned.  


































































































































